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TO: FACULTY SENATE

FROM: COUNCIL FOR INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY

RE:  ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 2021-2022 ACADEMIC YEAR

Membership on the Council for the past academic year included: Debra Allwardt (Vice-Chair), Brian Clark, Minsun Doh, Steven Dworkin, Elizabeth Hansen, Yeongkwun Kim, George Mangalaraj (Chair), Brisa de Paula, Nilanjan Sen, Emily Sevcik, Bridget Sheng, Feridun Tasdan, and Danyang Zhao

Meeting Dates:  9th September, 13th October, 11th November, 8th December, 4th February, 11th March, 15th April, and 6th May.
Other meetings: Gradescope Demo on 24th March (facilitated by CITR/ODES)

Guests:  
13th October: Jeremy Merritt – uTech (Director Webservices)
11th November and 11th March: Raymond Lawson – Office of Distance Education and Support (ODES)



COUNCIL FOR INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY
ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 2021-2022 ACADEMIC YEAR


Summary
During the 2021-2022 academic year, the Council met virtually on eight occasions and deliberated on various issues pertaining to instructional technologies on campus. The Council also invited guests from various instructional technology providers to learn about their initiatives and provide feedback. 

Major activities

Here are the major activities of CIT for the 2021-2022 academic year. 

1. Debra Allwardt volunteered to be the liaison for the University Technology Advisory Group (uTAG). 
 
2. The Council invited and interacted with guests from uTech and CITR/ODES during the academic year. 

uTech: CIT invited Jeremy Merritt, Director uTech (Webservices), to their 13th October meeting to discuss faculty resources on our university website. Faculty-related resources on our WIU website are currently spread around in many locations, and the centralized index page is not prominently visible. Various ideas for the resources faculty look for on the university website were discussed and shared. The impending changes to the myWIU portal will also address these issues.
ODES: CIT invited Raymond Lawson, Director of ODES, twice to their monthly meetings (11th November and 11th March). During the first meeting, the initiatives of ODES were discussed in general, with a particular focus on instructional technologies and resources provided by the Center for Innovation in Teaching and Research (CITR). During the second meeting, peer mentoring was specifically discussed. Initiatives with regard to Quality Matters program at our university and the mentoring opportunities in that regard were discussed.
3. During the academic year, the Council also deliberated on a few other things about the instructional technologies.

Online proctoring tool: Issues in administering Respondus Lockdown Browser + Monitor for online exams were discussed. Alternatives such as HonorLock and their availability was also discussed.

Plagiarism checker for assignments: Turnitin, which is integrated into WesternOnline, does not have the capability to check plagiarism concerning programming assignments. Upon further inquiry by ODES, Gradescope was recommended for grading assignments in the Science, Engineering, Technology, Economics, and Math areas. ODES also arranged a demo of the tool for faculty. Faculty in those disciplines were also informed about the demo through the Chairs/Directors of respective programs. Gradescope allows for one-semester use without fee, and some faculty are planning to try that in the Fall 2022 semester.

Student use/knowledge of various online instructional tools: The Council deliberated on the issues with regard to students' knowledge in the use of WesternOnline and other online tools the faculty use. Preliminary efforts have been made to create a survey to gauge students' knowledge and expectations with the online tools used in the courses. CIT plans to continue this effort to develop and administer the survey during the coming academic year.

Student use of WesternOnline features: The Council deliberated specifically on students' knowledge of WesternOnline features. Various ways students are informed of WesternOnline features were discussed (e.g., specific modules, videos, how-to guides, etc.). The proposed survey on students' knowledge will shed more light on students' competence in using WesternOnline features.

Faculty peer mentoring - WesternOnline: The Council discussed a formal peer-mentoring program about using WesternOnline. Council members mentioned how they informally help their colleagues with tips on using WesternOnline in the courses. The possibility of establishing such a peer-mentoring program was discussed alongside Quality Matters initiatives. 


Agenda for the next academic year

Council administration – elections (6th May):
a. Debra Allwardt was elected the chair
b. Emily Sevcik was elected the vice-chair.  

For the 2022-23 year, the Council intends to continue its efforts in:
a) inviting guests from various technology service providers on campus and learning/deliberating on their initiatives.
b) surveying students' expectations and knowledge with online instructional tools/technologies.
c) evaluating the policies and procedures of CIT in light of the preponderance of the use of online instructional technologies across various course modalities.
c) deliberating on issues concerning instructional technology use on campus.

